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> TANZEEM E ISLAMI )
— PRESS RELEASE: 7 September 2018 S—

“It is good practice to take religious scholars into confidence on

issues pertaining to religion.”

(Hafiz Aakif Saeed)

Lahore (PR): “It is good practice to take religious scholars into confidence on issues
pertaining to religion.”

This was said by the Ameer of Tanzeem e Islami, Hafiz Aakif Saeed, in a statement. The Ameer
remarked that our rulers need to understand the difference between Qadianis and other non-
Muslims. The Qadianis do not consider themselves as a non-Muslim minority and instead propagate
themselves as the “real Muslims”, thus trying to severely dent the ideology of Khatm-e-Nabuwat of
the Muslims by having faith in a self-proclaimed, false prophet. The Ameer said that we expect that
Atif Mian would be removed from the Economic Advisory Council and the religious sentiments of the
people of Pakistan would be honored. While expressing deep shock and distress on the
advertisement of the Jamaat-e-Ahmadiyya (Ahmadiyya Movement) that appeared in daily Nawa-i-
Waqt on 6 September, the Ameer said that we never expected the progeny of Hameed Nizami and
Majid Nizami to publish an advertisement on behalf of the open enemies of the Holy Prophet
(SAAW) in their Urdu newspaper. While commenting on the visit of the U.S. Secretary of State, the
Ameer remarked that it was nothing but false optimism and vain hope to expect that USA would
discontinue its enmity against Islam and Pakistan. The Ameer noted that the real reason why the
Trump Administration had promoted the ex-CIA director, Mike Pompeo, to the position of Secretary
of State was, in fact, his notorious hardline stance of bigotry against Islam and Pakistan. The Ameer
further stated that USA wanted to take revenge of its embarrassing defeat in Afghanistan at the
hands of the ill-equipped Afghan Taliban from Pakistan, therefore, the new government of Pakistan
ought to tread carefully and avoid falling into the trap being set by the U.S. He remarked that loans
taken from the U.S., Europe and IMF would never be helpful in making the Pakistani economy to
stand on its own feet and become self-sufficient. The Ameer concluded by stating that both the
ruling elite and the masses of Pakistan would have to make sacrifices in order to rid the country
from the menace of foreign debt.

Issued by
Ayub Baig Mirza

Nazim of Press and Publications Section
Tanzeem e Islami, Pakistan




